

# LI&NS

#### 23.1.2017

## At Lionwood we go the extra mile

## <u>Arrangements for After School Clubs where children need to</u> **change into PE kits**

There has been some confusion at the beginning and the end of some clubs regarding changing arrangements, and we apologise for this.

From now on the children will change in their classrooms and be escorted by staff to the club taking their clothes with them.

At the end of the clubs, school staff will come back to help any children who need help to change.

Parents/Carers are not permitted to be in the room while children are changing, for safeguarding reasons.

Parents/Carers are able to wait outside the school building, or in the Main Foyer or Space for Sports and Arts Foyer.

Club	Day	Where?	Finish time	Waiting area
Capoeira	Monday	Green Room	4pm	Space for Sports and
				Arts Foyer
Football	Tuesday	Green Room	4pm	Space for Sports and
				Arts Foyer
Capoeira	Wednesday	Main Hall	4pm	Main Foyer near
				School Office
Zumba	Wednesday	Green Room	3.45pm	Space for Sports and
(no PE kit				Arts Foyer
required)				
Multi-Skills	Thursday	Green Room	4pm	Space for Sports and
				Arts Foyer



## Soccer Stars - Multi Skills

Our Thursday Multi-Skills Club is very popular and a number of parents have asked whether this Club could run until a little later in the afternoon so that the children can enjoy their activities for longer.

In view of your feedback, we have contacted Soccer Stars and they have agreed that the new finish time will be 4pm.



#### Story Cafes and Book Fair

Please check book bags for the letters which came home last week about our Story Cafes. These are taking place at the dates and times below.

Morning Nursery - Tuesday 31<sup>st</sup> January at 11am -11.45am
Afternoon Nursery - Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> February at 2.30pm - 3.15pm
Reception - Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> January at 2.15pm - 3pm
Year 1- Friday 27<sup>th</sup> January at 2.15pm - 3pm
Year 2 - Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> January at 2.15pm - 3pm

We look forward to seeing you.

To celebrate the Story Café activities, a Book Fair will take place this week in the Main Hall every day (except Wednesday). Please come along if you wish to buy a book.



#### **Our new Attendance Bear and Attendance Lion**

For the week beginning 9 January, our winners for highest attendance were Willow Class (97%) and Rowan Class (96.8%).



Our Attendance Bear and Attendance Lion will be coming to spend some time with you in class this week.

## **Tackling Headlice**

Just as a reminder, in order to eradicate headlice, everyone must check and treat!

GPs are able to offer prevention advice and can prescribe medication if required. Also, prescriptions for headlice can be given by Health Visitors at all weigh-in sessions at the Children's Centre on Wolfe Road. The Health Visitor would need to see your child first.

The bites from headlice can quickly become infected and lead to medical complications, so please treat your child as soon as you notice they have headlice.

Please check your child's head daily.

If you would like any further support, please feel free to come along to the Parents' Group which takes place on Tuesday morning between 9am-11.30am.

## National Childhood Measurement Programme - Reception Children

Parents of our Reception children received letters in the Autumn Term regarding the National Childhood Measurement Programme.

We want to let you know that as part of this programme, the School Nursing Team will be visiting the school on Monday 30<sup>th</sup>, Tuesday 31<sup>st</sup> January and 1<sup>st</sup> February to see our Reception children to carry out their height and weight measurements.



## Free smoke detectors and fire safety check.

Norfolk Fire Service have offered to contact any parents who would like to review their fire safety procedures at home.

The service they offer would include installing free smoke detectors and creating an escape plan. If you would be interested in this, please complete the slip below and we will pass your details to Norfolk Fire Service who will arrange to visit your home.

Name:	
Contact Number:	
I would like you to pass my contact details to Norfolk Fire Service for a	free safety check.
Signed:	

## <u>School Non-Uniform Day – Friday 10 February</u>

We will be holding a School Non-Uniform Day on Friday 10th February in support of Norwich Foodbank which helps local people in crisis.

A list of suggested donations can be found overleaf.





## **Home School Agreement**

It is a requirement that every school has a home-school agreement. The most recent agreement, signed by Mrs Sawyer and Mrs Forder (Chair of Governors), is coming home today.

Please could all parents/carers read the agreement and then return signed pages 2 and 3 to your class teacher.

If you have any questions please let us know.